
Dear USFJ Teammates – I ask for your help to improve our American Forces Network (AFN) by taking a 
few minutes to help us learn more about your use of AFN, along with other media, to stay informed on 
issues on and off your installation. Results from this research will be used to validate and improve AFN 
services to U.S. military personnel and their families across INDOPACOM.    
 
This letter accompanies an invitation from the Defense Media Activity to participate in focus groups as 
part of the AFN C2IS study. Your open and honest feedback is welcomed and encouraged. Your 
responses will be independently collected, deidentified, analyzed, and shared with leadership to 
improve AFN television, radio, and streaming services in the Pacific. For your participation you will 
receive a short summary of the findings when the report is released in CY2024 and a Joint Certificate of 
Achievement form from the AFN Commander, if you so choose.  
 
While participation in the focus group is authorized during duty hours using government-furnished 
equipment, please notify your leadership of your participation. You can provide this letter to your chain 
of command to validate your involvement, if needed. Thank you in advance for your participation in one 
of the AFN C2IS focus groups! 
 
http://www.afnpacific.net/C2IS  
 
GREG A. HIGNITE, Col, USAF 
Director, USFJ Public Affairs - J021 
DSN (315) 225-4148 
Mobile 090-2661-4725 
From US 011-81-42-552-2510 x54295 
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